
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
May 1, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 10:00 o'clock A. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Glassford, Hirons, 
Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert and President Hall. Councilman Bear was 
absent. City Manager Soderstrum City Attorney Adams, and City 
Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
 The minutes of the meeting held April 19th were read and 
approved. 
 
 The following resolution was presented and read: 

 
RESOLUTION 

 
 The existing City Council of the City of Grand Junction which 
retires from office on the 1st day of May, 1933, desires to have 
spread upon the records of the Council this brief testimonial of 
its appreciation of the worth of the services of one of its 
members, to-wit: Herman Bear, who is now ill. Mr. Bear has served 
as a member of this Council continuously since October, 1924, and 
it is the unanimous opinion of his associates that, during all of 
this period, he has endeavored to and has served his constituents 
faithfully and well, that he has at all times safeguarded the 
interests of the City to the best of his ability, and that he has 
gained the respect and confidence, not only of his associates, but 

of all the officers and employees of the City with whom he has 
come in contact. 
 
 THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED That it is with sincere expressions 
of regard that we offer to Mr. Bear and to the members of his 
family this slight recognition of his worth as a public servant. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED That a copy of this resolution be 
transmitted to Mr. Bear. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Glassford and seconded by 
Councilman Roberts that the resolution as read be passed and 
adopted. Roll was called with the following result: Councilmen 
voting AYE - Glassford, Hirons, Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert, and 

Hall. Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen present 
voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Soderstrum reported that he had gone to Denver 
and consulted with the State Highway officials regarding the 
sidewalks on South Fifth Street, and that the State Highway 
Department agreed that the City forces replace the sidewalks; 
payment to be made out of the City's 3% gas money. 
 
 Mr. Soderstrum also reported that he consulted with the State 
Board of Health regarding the plumbing ordinance, and that it had 



been decided it would be necessary to put through a bill through 

the State Legislature, giving the same rights to Cities of the 
second class as first class cities now have. He consulted with 
Rep. Aspinall, and found a bill in which this matter could be 
presented. 
 
 The minutes of this meeting were read and approved. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Glassford that the Council adjourn sine die. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


